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RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Parks, Recreation & Culture Department and the Finance & Technology Department 
recommend that Council approve the following recommendations:  
 

1. Authorize the General Manager, Finance and Technology and the General Manager of 
Parks, Recreation and Culture to approve CEP grants up to $2,000 in accordance with 
criteria set out in Appendix I of this report; and 

 
2. Direct staff to report to Council regarding the grants up to $2,000 as part of the 

Quarterly Financial Report.   
 
BACKGROUND 
 
In January 2010 Council adopted the Community Enhancement Partnership (CEP) Program, 
which is intended to provide financial support for projects focussed on community engagement 
and neighbourhood beautification.  Under the CEP Program, residents and community groups 
may apply to the City for a grant under either of two separate categories:  
 

• Small Project Grants - to support in planning, organizing and implementing projects 
intended to directly improve the physical aesthetic appeal of a neighbourhood; or  

 
• Partnership Grants - to support projects that build community relationships through 

celebration and activity.  
 
The following report describes a proposed streamlining process for approving grants up to $2,000.  
Currently, Council approval is required for all grant amounts under this program. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
A streamlined approval process is proposed for CEP grant requests up to $2,000 to enable the 
grants to be more efficiently administered by staff.  Rather than drafting Corporate Reports for 
grants under $2,000, the Staff Grant Review Committee would review and if supported, the grant 



- 2 - 
 
 
request would be forwarded to the General Manager, Finance and Technology and General 
Manager of Parks, Recreation and Culture for final approval.  An approval letter could then be 
sent to grant applicants from the General Manager of Finance and Technology and General 
Manager of Parks, Recreation and Culture on behalf of Council.  
 
A report would be provided to Council with an update of grants awarded for amounts up to 
$2,000 as part of the Quarterly Financial Report to Council.  Regular Corporate Reports would still 
be provided to Council for approval for amounts over $2,000. 
 
SUSTAINABILITY CONSIDERATIONS 
 
The CEP Program supports the goals of the City’s Sustainability Charter by encouraging social 
connections, volunteerism, community ownership and citizen engagement, in accordance with 
the Sustainability Charter Goals SC 6, 7, 8 and 13. 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that Council: 

 
1. Authorize the General Manager, Finance and Technology and General Manager of 

Parks, Recreation and Culture to approve CEP grants up to $2,000 in accordance with 
criteria set out in Appendix I of this report; and 

 
2. Direct staff to report to Council regarding the grants up to $2,000 as part of the 

Quarterly Financial Report   
 
 
 
 
 
  
Laurie Cavan     Vivienne Wilke, CPA, CGA 
General Manager    General Manager    
Parks, Recreation and Culture   Finance and Technology 
 
 
 
 
Appendix I: CEP Program Overview and Guidelines 
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A P P E N D I X  I   
CEP Program Overview and Guidelines
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